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Meeting Minutes
May 24, 2023, at 5:30 p.m. 
To be held at HCAR Administration Building
1707 E. Street, Suite 2, Eureka, CA 95501
 

Present and Voting:	Marilyn Cottrell, Board Vice-President; Sarah LeGar, Board Secretary; Allen Cassidy, Board Member; Cary Frazee, Board Member; Kerry Walker, Board Member
Zoom Attendance:    	Rachel Griffith, Board Treasurer.
Not in Attendance:    	Beth Gin, Board President; Vivian Deniston, Board Member.
Community Members:  Wes Patterson, HCAR employee; Nate Hemken, HCAR employee.
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. 
I. Call to Order
a. The meeting of the Humboldt Community Access and Resource Center Board of Directors was called to order on May 24th , 2023, at 5:30 p.m. 
II. Approval/Change of Agenda
a. The agenda was approved as submitted. 
III. Approval of Minutes from last meeting
a. The minutes were approved as submitted. 
IV. Community Input (3-minute limit)
V. Financial Report (Quarterly –August, November, February, May)
a. Our former Fiscal Director, Kristen Chambers, has resigned from the formal position but is currently staying on to finish up a few fiscal tasks to bring the organization’s books up to date.  She will then stay on contract to assist as needed.  She will assist with tax filings, preparing for audit, reconciling financial budgets, and beginning drafts of program budgets.  She will continue to assist our Senior Bookkeeper, Tanya Fugate, in her role.  
b. The current structure of HCAR’s fiscal department is being reviewed and alternative structure options are being explored.  
VI. Executive Director’s Report
a. Kim Nash presented her Executive Director’s report to the HCAR board members.
b. Ms. Nash began with an update on HCAR’s new payroll system, Paylocity.  As each month passes, the issues with Paylocity seem to be improving.  Staff and supervisors are being trained and feeling more confident in using the system.  
c. In Summit Support, Ms. Nash shared that there have been significant reductions in OT/DT and are now recruiting for additional workers to further decrease OT/DT.  Additionally, there is a new Program Coordinator in Summit Support, named Jemica Arceneaux.  
d. Ms. Nash also gave updates regarding new plans for training and development at HCAR.  Currently three program directors (Nicole Brown, Nate Hemken, and Chris Miller) are going through Person-Centered Training for Trainers.  Director of Operations, Nate Hemken, is also continuing to get every staff member trained on Nonviolent Crisis Intervention.  
VII. Committee Reports
a. Personnel 
i. Personnel committee will meet with Kim about job descriptions and new evaluation form.  
ii. The committee is planning to review the full Personnel policies in September. 
b. Governance
i. No new information.
c. Membership
i. No new information.  
d. Fundraising
i. Pints for Nonprofit at Redwood Curtain Brewing in Arcata on August 9th.
VIII. Other/Old/New Business
a. Program Presentation by Wes Patterson, Bay Center Program Director. 
b. Newsletter
c. Receipt of gran for Board Training
IX. Adjournment
a. The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 
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